
LHS.Interest.Group.Call.for.Abstracts 

Learning.Health.Systems is the official journal of the AcademyHealth LHS Interest Group 
(IG). We are once again sponsoring a supplemental issue on AI in health services 
research featuring work by AcademyHealth members.  Abstracts of your research are 
being solicited for presentation at the LHS IG meeting in June in conjunction with the 
Annual Research Meeting in Minneapolis. The abstracts will be selected through a 
competitive process based on relevance, innovation, and impact. Top scoring abstracts will 
be invited to present at the LHS IG session at ARM.  The winning abstract will have a waived 
APC fee and others selected for presentation will receive the 15% APC fee discount.   
Authors of selected abstracts will be invited to submit a full manuscript, serving as the 
corpus of our supplemental issue. 

Supplemental issue focus:  We are experiencing a revolution in the modernization of 
healthcare information technology, largely driven by artificial intelligence (AI) methods, 
tools and applications.  Submissions should focus on challenges across a range of topics 
related to the use of AI and machine learning healthcare delivery and embedded health 
services research (HSR):  

• Adapted methods for integrating AI in HSR 
• Challenges in validating/evaluating AI tools for use in healthcare settings 
• Comparative effectiveness studies of AI vs. usual practice in healthcare settings 
• Policies and practices in governance of AI in healthcare settings 
• Issues in privacy and regulatory reform for healthcare settings implementing AI 

Abstract submission:  Please consider submitting your abstract for presentation at our 
LHS IG meeting to be held during the 2025 annual research meeting.   

Abstracts are due at midnight ET on March 3 for consideration, and should be 
submitted to lasavitz@pitt.edu and smgreene27@outlook.com/   

More information is available on our call for papers with full manuscript submissions due 
September 8, 2025.  Direct any questions to Dr. Savitz and Ms. Greene at the emails 
provided above. 
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